Council Memo



To City Council

Service Area Public Services

Date Monday, June 27, 2022

Subject Council Memo – Taxicab Rate Increase –

2022-166 - Correction to Staff

Recommendation

Following the Committee of the Whole Meeting held on June 7, 2022, staff became aware that the staff recommendation contained in <u>Staff Report - Taxicab Rate</u> <u>Increase - 2022-166</u> was incorrect.

Incorrect staff recommendation:

 That Council direct staff to amend City of Guelph By-law (2018) 20272 (Taxicab) to reflect an approximate 6.7 percent increase in taxicab rates, effective July 1, 2022

Correct staff recommendation:

 That City Council direct staff to amend Schedule 16 (Taxicab) to By-law Number (2009) – 18855 to reflect an approximate 6.7 percent increase in taxicab rates, effective July 1, 2022.

Staff are requesting that Council approve the correct staff recommendation, as amendments are required to Schedule 16 of the <u>City's Business License By-law</u> (2009)-18855 and not By-law (2018) 20272.

This memo was approved by:

Doug Godfrey
General Manager, Operations
Public Services
519-822-1260 extension 2520
doug.godfrey@guelph.ca

This memo was recommended by:

Colleen Clack-Bush
Deputy Chief Administrative Officer
Public Services
519-822-1260 extension 2588
colleen.clack-bush@guelph.ca